
COBA LEADERSHIP TEAM MINUTES 
Thursday, February 13, 2020 

Present:   Mark Frank, Kristina Grimes, Kurt Jesswein, Gerald Kohers, Philip Morris, Mitchell Muehsam, Joey 
Robertson and Shani Robinson. 
 
1. Approval of minutes.  Minutes were modified and approved. 

 

  
  



7. Study Abroad.  Due to concerns raised related to the Coronavirus, the study abroad program to China 
was discussed by the Leadership team.  Students planning to go to China will be advised not to 
purchase tickets until a decision has been made by the university as to whether or not the program 
will be held this summer.  Dr. Frank indicated that alternatives are being reviewed that may provide 
more time before a decision needs to be made. He will provide an update at the next meeting of the 
Leadership Team.   
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